

Representative office of Airport Management Company Limited Domodedovo Airport Area, building 8 Moscow region, Domodedovo city, 142015, Russia tel/fax: +7 (495) 795 34 14 Feedback: 8-800-200-33-66

e-mail: amc@dme.ru

WWW.DOMODEDOVO.RU/EN

To: President of the European Commission
Ms. Ursula von der Leyen
Copy: Commissioner for Transport
Ms. Adina Vålean

Nº LICKOTO 0157/MAR - 20
Ha Nº ____ OT 21 04 2020

Dear Ms. von der Leyen,

Herewith please let us address you on behalf of Moscow Domodedovo Airport.

It is a generally known fact that the aviation industry is facing unprecedented upheaval due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Circumstances of COVID-19 are continuously evolving: slump in demand among travelers, cancellation of flights, border closure, etc.

The situation calls for an exceptional policy of recovery response to ensure the continuity and sustainability of European airports and civil aviation in general after the COVID-19 pandemic.

Moscow Domodedovo Airport as a member of ACI Europe expresses its deep concern about the development of the civil aviation industry. In light of this, we come up with a proposal to consider the possibility of debt servicing holiday including public debt service for the Airports of Europe for the period up to the end of September 2020.

We strongly believe that the measures we have proposed and your operative support will work for speedy recovery of the industry, retention of job positions and decrease of the risk of economic recession widespread.

To discuss this issue, please contact:

